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"Learn , Laugh and Live"  

July 2022 Newsletter 

Thanks for all contributions, these are very well 

received, I will endeavour to get them in if 

possible.   Terry Francis (Editor)  

newsletter@westwoldsu3a.org 

CHAIRMAN’S REMARKS 
 

It has been another busy u3a month attending talks 
and groups. My Drama group has read a selection 
of plays courtesy of the Lincoln Library Drama sets 
facility. Upholstery has continued in Jackie’s garage 
and I have made or mended the odd prop for my 
next project at the end of this month. Local History 
and Family History continue to further my 
understanding in those areas.  
 
We are so lucky to have such talented people to 
learn from and we can all help make our u3a the 
best it can be. Everyone has a talent, you just might 
not think of it as such. It might be the ability to 
make people feel welcome with a smile, it might be 
a depth of knowledge in a particular field. All of us 
have joined an organisation which is based on self 
help. 
 
Best wishes 
Gail Dennis, Chairman 

 
INCREASE IN MEMBERSHIP FEES 

From the July meeting you can now start to pay 
your next year’s membership fees online by BACS, 
or by presenting a cheque, or cash or using a 
contactless card at the Meetings. For details, you 
will need to download and fill in a new 
Membership form, see online on our website or 
available to pick up at  the meetings, and return it to 
the Membership Secretary. Due to increasing costs, 
particularly for hire of venues for monthly meetings 
and an increase in capitation fees to the National 
office, it has been necessary for the Committee to 
consider increasing the Membership Fee for the 
2022/2023 financial year. It has therefore been 
decided that the Membership fee will change to  
£18 for Individual membership 
£34 for Joint Membership 
£12 for Associate Membership. 
We hope you continue to support the West Wolds 
u3a next year with all that we can offer.  
Terry Francis, Treasurer 

SPEAKER PROGRAMME  2022 
 
11th August - Trevor Rogers ‘Gardening in The 
North’ 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
What are the key adaptations we gardeners must 
make to succeed in a less than perfect climate? 
Trevor is a fruit growing consultant and 
horticultural speaker, as well as finding time to be a 
volunteer gardener at Gunby Hall. 

 
8th September— Jeff Jacklin —‘Life in the NHS –  
It Only Hurts When I Laugh’  

 
 
 

Experiences of a Hospital Doctor with some 
background history of the NHS and comedy video 
sketches from Tony Hancock and Ronnie Barker.   

 
13th October— David Ingleby ‘We Are The 
Commonwealth War Graves Commission’ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Battlefields of two World Wars are largely gone 
but the graves, cemeteries and memorials remain 
moving reminders of the events that took place 
here. David will give us an introduction to the 
history and on-going work of the CWGC. 

Issue 107 u3a 
Website: www.westwoldsu3a.org 
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GARDENING GROUP 2022 PROGRAMME  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
21st September  Monthly meeting. Don Whitton 
“Late Herbaceous Perennials”.  
 
29th September Coach excursion to Renishaw Hall, 
Derbyshire. NEW. Booking essential.  
 
19th October: Monthly meeting.  Peter Williams 
   People, Plants, Places. 
 
16th November: Monthly meeting. Geoff Hodges 
“Life and Times of a Garden Editor”. Geoff Is a 
Garden writer, broadcaster & horticultural 
consultant.  
 
20th December: Monthly meeting.  Janette Merillion, 
  garden designer “The sensual garden”. 
 
To join the group, or for any other garden enquiry 
please contact me by phone  
Jane Guy: telephone 0797 1277 482,  
email gardening@westwoldsu3a.org  

WINTER WARMTH PACK  

 

 
 

 

Following the talk by Age UK Lindsey at our 

General Meeting on Thursday June 9th,  members 

are invited to submit applications for a Winter 

Warmth Pack. It includes useful items for those in 

need. Please let Sharon have your details by email 

to: secretary@westwoldsu3a.org or let any 

committee member know. 

LOCAL HISTORY GROUP 
2022 PROGRAMME. 

 
 

August - 9th.  Visit to the Joe Nickerson's Gallery at  
Rothwell - Paddy Schilling. 
 

September - 13th.  "Discovering Cleethorpes"  A 
guided walk around Cleethorpes by Emma Lingard 
 

October - 11th.  "The Louth Industrial Trail" -  Stuart 
Sizer. 
 

November - 8th.  "The Effects of the railway coming 
to Market Rasen" - Hazel Barnard. 
 

December - 13th. Christmas Quiz - Paul Ettridge. 
 

For information about any of these talks or visits 
contact Paul Ettridge telephone 01472 398921 
Email groupcoordinator@westwoldsu3a.org 
 

 

GERMAN GROUP 
 

Please note that the German Group is 
suspended for the Summer. Hopefully the 

group will be restarting in September.  
Contact Gary Beighton for further details. 

mailto:secretary@westwoldsu3a.org
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GARDENING GROUP ANNUAL HOLIDAY 2022 
 
In June the Gardening Club went on a short four day break to the Lake District to look at a range of 
gardens, carefully chosen by Jane, our Gardening Group convenor, to provide maximum interest and a 
great deal to talk about. 
 
We started our coach journey early on Friday morning from 
Tesco in Market Rasen. Everything was loaded quickly and we 
were soon on our way. Our first garden was on the way to 
Kendal, and we arrived in time to be welcomed at York Gate 
near Leeds. The garden is now run by a charity and is regarded 
as a fine example of a smaller garden, being about one acre. 
After our walk around the site we were given tea, coffee and 
cake before travelling to the next garden near Lancaster. As we 
approached our second destination, I soon realised that I knew 
the area very well as I'd previously holidayed in the area and 
had passed the gates of the garden many times but had never 
visited. I was thrilled to finally get the chance to wander around 
Gresgarth Gardens designed by Arabella Lennox-Boyd. With a 
rich tapestry of herbaceous borders and over 7000 trees and 
shrubs across the valley slopes, this ten acre garden provides a 
range of vistas and surprises as you explore the site. It was a 
wonderful setting to take lunch sitting by the lake. 
 
We arrived at our hotel in Kendal in time to explore the town, take a dip in the pool or simply relax before 
dinner. 

 
On the second day we visited Holehird Gardens near Windermere 
in the morning. Holehird Gardens is managed entirely by 
volunteers of the Lakeland Horticultural Society some of whom we 
met as we wandered the site. Volunteers hold a range of roles and 
those who choose to garden are given a particular section so that 
they feel ownership for that habitat or plant species. Housing 
several national collections, including astilbe, daboecia, 
mecanopsis, polystichum and hydrangea, this garden was a real 
gem. This wonderful setting would give many of us some great 
ideas to try out for ourselves when we returned home. Several of 
us were particularly intrigued by the fabulous display of small and 
miniature hostas which were to be found near the Reception 
Building. 
 

 
Low Fell West, near Kendal, was our second garden of the day. Bought as a private residence by two keen 
walkers, this garden is owned and lived in by the current owners. On arrival at the site we were treated to 
some very special Lakeland weather. Many of us arrived at the house looking rather bedraggled and were 
keen to get out of the wet. The greatest disappointment was that we all knew our own gardens would be 
exceedingly dry and we were all secretly envious of the rain that afternoon. After a Lakeland lunch, we 
were shown around the 2 acre garden by Barbie Handley, the owner. We were astounded to learn that 
Barbie was also a volunteer at Holehird Gardens and we were truly in awe of her tremendous energy, 
drive and ambition. 
 
Sunday saw us visit two more gardens. The first was Winton Park, another garden to be found in the 
National Garden Scheme. This was a larger garden which covered five acres and bordered the banks of 
the River Eden. The garden contained many fine borders, mature trees and formal ponds. Combining 
these features had been the ambition of the founding and current owners, who had bought the site as a 
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derelict property. The house in itself was a tremendous achievement and we were able to enjoy this as it 
provided the location for our lunch stop that day. 

 
 
Our next visit was to Oxenholme Road in Kendal. Again in the National 
Garden Scheme, this much smaller garden of about half an acre proved to be 
a great favourite of many of the group as it was much more in keeping with 
many of our own gardens. John and Francis Davenport welcomed us to their 
home with more tea and cake and an opportunity to wander around. As a 
keen potter and artist respectively, both John and Francis were keen to 
demonstrate how gardening combined with their love of ceramics and 
painting. Several of our group took the opportunity to purchase artwork or 
ceramics. 
 
 
 

We had an early start on Monday as not only did we have to pack, 
take breakfast and load the coach but there would be a further two 
gardens to visit before we arrived back in Market Rasen. The first of 
these visits was to Halecat Nurseries. Abi and Tom Attwood bought 
this neglected nursery and were able to realise their own dream of 
owning and running a horticultural. business. The nursery has been 
overhauled and they've survived the Pandemic. Growing over 750 
different varieties, cultivars and species of perennial this place was 
an absolute gem. What impressed me a great deal was that they had 
managed to plan how they raised their own young family alongside 
running the business, and they had survived the last few years. They 
are truly a remarkable couple as indeed are so many of the owners 
of each site that we visited over our Lakeland break. As a specialist 
herbaceous perennial nursery, the types of plants grown here would 
be in keeping with the style of gardening that now dominates more 
current trends in both sustainability, maintenance and interest. 
Halecat Nursery provided many of us with a wonderful opportunity 
to "blow the holiday" budget and, being the last day, any plants that 
were bought wouldn't have to reside for too long in the depths of 
the luggage compartment of the coach. 
 

Our final garden stop was at Yewbarrow House. This garden was 
another stunning example of what can be achieved when you have a 
dream. According to Country Life it's "more Cornwall than Cumbria." 
The garden contains many rare and exotic species that are tender or 
require a kinder climate than the Lakeland Fells. Perched on the coast 
the garden has stunning views of Morecambe Bay and the range of 
light was truly fabulous. The garden contained an Orangery, a sunken 
garden and a Japanese garden complete with infinity pool. 
 
It's a tough ask to choose a favourite garden as each one has many 
special features and there are things to admire and thoughts to take 
away from each location. Many of our group particularly enjoyed the 
smaller gardens as these would be in keeping with our own home 
gardens. For me however I'll be brave and select the garden at 
Yewbarrow. Full of symbolism, follies and homages to the grand scale 
this garden was structured to make a platform for viewing the 
fabulous coastal vista before it. 
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Our holiday was over all too quickly. The four days 
were packed with a great deal of interest and 
enjoyment. It gave the group time to meet members 
of our group that we didn't really know. We shared 
our experiences together with members of Louth 
U3A who joined the trip. We got to know people a 
little better. We all had a wonderful time.  
In particular this is down to Jane, who organised 
the trip, ably assisted by our wonderful coach 
driver Michael, who was always available and 
willing to help. 
 
Sandra Dean 
 

WALKING GROUP NATURE WALKS 
 

Recently Nature Walks have been introduced into 
the programme of the walking group and led by 
Mary Orphanoudakis and Jean Potterton. These last 
about two hours and are only a couple of miles long 
giving plenty of time to look at the wildlife. 
 
On Wed 26th June eight members of the walking 
group met at Linwood Warren, a Lincolnshire 
Wildlife Trust Reserve, opposite the Golf Club in 
Market Rasen for our nature walk.  We walked 
across the dry heather path finding some cross 
leaved heath in flower, sorrel, lesser stitchwort, 
heath bedstraw, eyebright and tormentil. The 
heather isn’t in flower until August but we also 
found new patches of heather beginning to grow.  
Continuing on, the path led to the wildflower 
meadow. This field was cultivated farmland only a 
few years ago. There were a lot of seedheads and a 
few remaining flowers of yellow rattle. This is sown 
to weaken the grasses so that they don’t compete 
with the wild flowers.  
 
There was a great variety of  grasses with betony, 
milk thistle, birds foot trefoil, tufted vetch and a lot 
of knapweed in bud.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We were surprised to find so many butterflies 
because of the recent rain. These included meadow 
browns, ringlets and the small skipper along with 
grasshoppers, six spotted burnet and hoverflies. 
Honeysuckle, lily of the valley, deer fern and some 
very tall bracken were found in the woodland walk 
together with a penny bun fungus.  A very well 
camouflaged partridge surprised as it took off only 
a few feet from us as we were examining a plant. 

On our way back to the gate over the heathland a 
red kite was flying. What a treat.. Come and join us 
on our nature walks. We hope to include more of 
these walks in future. 
 
For the programme information visit our table at 
the monthly U3A meeting or contact walks 
convenor, Ken Howitt. kenhowitt@btinternet.com 
Ann Cross 
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 U3A GARDEN GROUP EXCURSION TO 
RENISHAW HALL, DERBYS.  

ON THURSDAY, 29TH SEPTEMBER, 2022.  

We have arranged an excursion for both the Garden 
Group and the History Group members as there is 
lots of interest for both groups, although it is open 
to all West Wolds members. We have booked a 
guided tour of the Hall for the whole group. Most 
people enjoy visiting gardens too and this is a very 
grand garden with lots of clipped hedges and 
garden rooms as well as some parkland areas for 
those who would like to walk and explore.  
Situated just ten miles outside Sheffield City Centre, 
Renishaw Hall and Gardens have been owned by 
the Sitwell family since 1625. It is still a very much-
loved family home, but has a long and interesting 
history. As typical of many country houses it grew 
in the 17th century, had later Georgian additions, 
and some uncertain years in the 1900’s when many 
country estates were being sold, but Renishaw was 
saved by Sir Reresby (7th Bt) and Lady Sitwell in 
1965. It is now the home of their daughter 
Alexandra Hayward and her family.  

 The stunning Italianate gardens were laid out in the 
late 19th Century by Sir George Sitwell 4th Baronet. 
He was the brilliantly eccentric great-grandfather of 
the current owner Alexandra Sitwell.  
The Stables Courtyard is home to the Café and Rex 
Whistler function room at Renishaw, along with a 
Farm Shop selling local produce and small selection 
of retail shops.  

There is a Museum within the Stables, exhibiting 
memorabilia and history from the family, which 
includes a 20-minute video on the Sitwells.  
 
You can take a packed lunch and eat in the gardens 
or visit the Café where you can purchase lunch.  
The charge which includes coach travel, driver’s tip, 
entrance to the garden and guided tour of the Hall is 
£35.  
 
For more information contact Jane on 
jane.m.guy@gmail.com or telephone 0797 1277482  
 

A MESSAGE FROM JANE GUY 
 
Many of you will remember Catherine Whelan with 
great affection but know that she has suffered much 
pain over the last couple of years with a bad back. 
After lots of hospital visits she is now waiting for a 
hip replacement but sadly little can be done for her 
back.  She has decided to sell her home and move 
nearer her daughter in Beverley but until then 
she hopes to come to some of our events. 
 
I personally would like to thank Catherine.  She set 
up the u3a Bowling Group a couple of years ago 
and it proved very popular, mostly because of her 
enthusiasm and taking people under her wing. She 
showed those who had never bowled before how to 
do it and there was always much laughing on the 
rinks.  The group is a wonderful fun way to get 
some exercise, particularly in the winter months as 
it is of course indoor bowls, but equally important is 
the social side, enjoying a welcome break with a 
cuppa and lots of chatting.  I have been overseeing 
the group since Catherine took 'a health break' and 
will continue to do so until I can persuade someone 
else in the group to manage it instead. 
 
Catherine also ran the theatre group with equal 
enthusiasm and energy and the group enjoyed 
many outings to the theatre until Covid came 
along  She was again much loved by the members of 
that group who I know would also want to thank 
Catherine for some lovely memories.  Jane Lloyd 
is hoping to re-start this group in the Autumn. 
 
We will be sorry to lose Catherine from our u3a; she 
is just the sort of person who groups like ours need; 
fun-loving, positive, encouraging, joyful, 
enthusiastic.  We wish her all the best when she 
moves on to pastures new.  
 
Jane Guy 
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JOKE OF THE TIMES 
 
"The Open University is now offering a new degree course: Right Thing Right Bin: How to recycle your 
rubbish".  
 
Submitted by Afifa & Paul Sutherland 

DIGITAL PHOTOGRAPHY GROUP-  
PICTURES OF THE MONTH FOR JUNE 

Best Photo of the Month 
 

River Dee, Kirkcudbright, 
Galloway 

Taken By Brian Ward 

Passengers on Dundee Station Escalator 
Taken by Steve McCarthy 

Black & White—Roman Centurion Carving 
Caistor—taken by Margaret White 

For more photos taken by the West Wolds u3a Digital Photography Group look at our 

Challenges page on the website at https://westwoldsu3a.org/?page_id=8458 
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SUMMER FUN QUIZ 
ANSWERS 

 

 

The quiz consisted of two parts  

 

1.   Iceland 

2. Summer loving had me a blast 

3. Saint Swithins 

4. Ronald Reagan 

5. Donna Summer 

6. Homer Simpson 

7. Bleak House 

8. Sirius 

 

1.     Indian Summer 

2.  Sonnet 18 

3.  Norman 

4.  December 

5.  Mungo Jerry 

6.  Summer Bay 

7.  Robin Goodfellow 

8.  Calvin Harris 

9.  David Morrissey 

10.  The Popes 

11.  1908, 1948, and 1912 

12.  (a)Helsinki, (b)Rome, (c)Munich, and (d)
Seoul 

13.  Jacqueline Gold 

14.  Estate 

15.  Beijing 

16.  Some tarts 

17.  Gemini, Cancer, and Leo 

18.  March and October (begins last Sunday of 
March, ends last Sunday of October) 

 

Created by Gillian Anderton 
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Greeters Rota 
 

August 
Anna Etteridge 

Lucie Kew 
Gillian Anderton 

 
September 

Kate Roberts 
Pam John 

TBA  
 

Caroline Dale is asking if anyone would like 
to be a greeter, please contact her at the 
meetings or on 01673 844142. 

Catering Helpers Rota 
         

August 
  Serving::  Keith Grayburn 
          Liz Eastburn 
  Kitchen:   Dallas Stubbings  
          Bess Scott-Gunn  
 

September 
  Serving::  Bess Scott-Gunn  
          TBA 
  Kitchen:   TBA 
          TBA 

HEALTH ISSUES 

If you have a hearing or sight issue, or any other health issue that you feel we may be able to 

help you with whilst attending a group or the general meeting, please speak in complete 

confidence to a committee member.  

Those eagle eyes among you will be well aware that 
times are getting tougher, and of course our u3a is 
no exception. Your committee have spent some 
considerable time thinking how we might save 
money rather than put up the fees, and one of our 
largest expenses is the cost of our National 
magazine which is £3.35 per annum per household 
to cover the postage on five issues. This is called 
Third Age Matters (TAM).   
 
We are aware that these are not widely read by our 
members, though there are some who enjoy 
receiving and reading them.  Other local u3a’s 
charge their members extra to receive TAM. We 
don’t want to go down that road at this time but 
instead we have decided to ask you to let me know 

if you want to continue to receive this. Therefore 
will you please let me know by the end of July if 
you want to continue to receive the magazine.  
If I don’t hear from you, I will assume you do not 
want TAM. 
 
If you are still taking TAM and don't want to keep it 
after you have read it, why not bring it to the 
monthly meeting to recycle for another member to 
take it away and benefit too?  
Jane Guy, Membership Secretary 

YOUR COMMITTEE IS LOOKING FOR ASSISTANTS! 
  
To ensure the efficient operation of your u3, the Committee would like to invite members to assist with 
small tasks. 
  
There will be no requirement to join the Committee but it would be helpful if interested members could 
attend the monthly Committee meetings on some occasions. 
  
If you can spare an hour a month to help, or to find out more information please get in touch with 
Sharon: secretary@westwoldsu3a.org. 

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE – DO YOU READ THE THIRD AGE MATTERS MAGAZINE? 

mailto:secretary@westwoldsu3a.org
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How to Subscribe on the West Wolds website to receive 

updates and notice of New Posts by email. 

Opening the West Wolds website homepage, www.westwoldsu3a.org , 
look for the area shown on the right.. Enter your email address and click 
on the ‘Receive Updates’ button. You will receive an email from 
Wordpress, which refers you to opening your account. Make sure you 
click the link shown. 
 
Back copies of all Newsletters can be seen on the website. 

COMMITTEE & MANAGEMENT RESPONSIBILITIES 2021/2022 

 
Chairman  

and General Meeting Coordinator  
Gail Dennis Tel: 01673 843575  
chairman@westwoldsu3a.org 

 
Vice Chairman 

Jane Lloyd Tel: 01673 843078  
vicechairman@westwoldsu3a.org 

 
Treasurer  

Terry Francis Tel: 01673 842088 
treasurer@westwoldsu3a.org 

 
Business Secretary, 

Speaker Finder 
 Sharon Rupp Tel: 07803 694889 
secretary@westwoldsu3a.org 

speakerfinder@westwoldsu3a.org 
 

Membership Secretary and Safeguarding Officer  
Jane Guy Tel: 01673 885415 

membership@westwoldsu3a.org 
 

Groups’ Coordinator  
Paul Ettridge Tel: 01472 398921 

groupcoordinator@westwoldsu3a.org 
 

Newsletter Production Editor  
and Technical Support  

Terry Francis Tel: 01673 842088 
newsletter@westwoldsu3a.org 

 
Publicity Officer 

Gary Beighton Tel: 01673 849364  
publicity@westwoldsu3a.org 

 
Secretary to  

East Lincs. Neighbourhood  
Shirley Fuller Tel: 01673 885948 
eastlincs@westwoldsu3a.org 

 
 

Support Roles (Non Committee) 
 

Catering Coordinator 
Rachel Telfer  Tel: 01673 844244  

rachetelfer1@hotmail.co.uk 
 

Greeters Coordinator 
Caroline Dale Tel: 01673 844142 
ginger.mike29@btinternet.com 

 
Welfare 

Mandy Murphy Tel: 01673 565295  
Mandy.murphy1396@gmail.com 

 
Website Administration  

Steve McCarthy Tel: 01673 308364 
webadmin@westwoldsu3a.org  

GROUPS DISCLAIMER 
 

Please be aware that now groups or activities have 
recommenced, it is your responsibility to take care of 
your own health and safety when participating in 
any u3a activities, and ensure that any current 
Government guidelines around Covid are adhered 
to.    
The Committee 

CHANGES OF CIRCUMSTANCE 
 

If you have any changes of circumstance, e.g. 
change of address, telephone or email, or a death 
of a member, please let the Groups Co-ordinator 
and Membership Secretary know by phone or 
email. 



 

11 

IN
T

E
R

E
S

T
 G

R
O

U
P

S
  

 M
O

N
T

H
L

Y
 T

IM
E

T
A

B
L

E
 (

e
x
cl

u
d

e
s 

sh
o

rt
 r

u
n

 g
ro

u
p

s)
  
  
  
  
  

W
E

E
K

 
M

o
n

d
ay

 
T

u
es

d
ay

 
W

ed
n

es
d

ay
 

T
h

u
rs

d
ay

 
F

ri
d

ay
 

  

1s
t 

 1
4

:0
0

 B
ri

d
g

e 
 

1
4

:0
0

 D
ig

it
a

l 
P

h
o

to
g

ra
p

h
y

 
1

4
:0

0
 T

u
rk

is
h

 D
el

ig
h

t 
 

   
   

   
  D

es
er

t 
D

a
n

ce
rs

 
 1

4
:3

0
 T

a
b

le
 T

en
n

is
 

1
0

:0
0

  F
a

m
il

y
 H

is
to

ry
 

  1
4

:0
0

 B
a

ck
g

a
m

m
o

n
 

1
4

:0
0

 U
p

h
o

ls
te

ry
  

 1
4

:3
0

 S
p

a
n

is
h

 
1

4
:3

0
 G

er
m

a
n

—
S

u
sp

en
d

ed
 

u
n

ti
l 

S
ep

te
m

b
er

 

1
0

:0
0

 C
o

u
n

tr
y

 W
al

k
s 

 
1

0
:0

0
 C

y
cl

in
g

 (
S

h
o

rt
 R

id
es

) 
1

0
:3

0
 S

tr
o

ll
er

s 
 1

4
:0

0
 W

es
t 

W
o

ld
s 

W
a

rb
le

rs
 

1
4

:0
0

 C
an

as
ta

 

 

1
0

:0
0

 B
eg

in
n

er
s 

It
a

li
an

 
1

0
:0

0
 P

a
tc

h
w

o
rk

  
1

0
:0

0
 K

ee
p

 F
it

  
 1

4
:0

0
 I

n
d

o
o

r 
B

o
w

ls
 

1
4

:3
0

 D
ra

m
a 

1
4

:3
0

 R
ec

o
rd

er
 G

ro
u

p
 

1
0

:0
0

 L
a

ti
n

  
1

0
:0

0
  

1
0

:0
0

 B
ib

li
ca

l 
H

eb
re

w
 

1
0

:0
0

 C
y

cl
in

g
 (

L
o

n
g

er
 R

id
es

) 
 

1
4

:0
0

 S
cr

ab
b

le
 

1
4

:0
0

 D
is

co
v

er
y

 G
ro

u
p

 

  

2n
d

 

 1
4

:0
0

 B
ri

d
g

e 
 

1
4

:0
0

 R
ec

o
rd

er
s 

  1
4

:3
0

 T
a

b
le

 T
en

n
is

 

1
0

:0
0

 L
o

ca
l 

H
is

to
ry

 
1

0
:0

0
 B

eg
in

n
er

s 
F

a
m

il
y

  
   

   
   

  H
is

to
ry

 
 1

4
:0

0
 U

p
h

o
ls

te
ry

  
 1

4
:3

0
 S

p
an

is
h

 
1

4
:3

0
 G

er
m

a
n

—
S

u
sp

en
d

ed
 

u
n

ti
l 

S
ep

te
m

b
er

 

1
0

:0
0

 E
m

b
ro

id
er

y
  

1
0

:0
0

 4
 M

il
e 

W
al

k
er

s 
 

1
0

:0
0

 C
y

cl
in

g
 (

S
h

o
rt

 R
id

es
) 

 1
2

:0
0

 L
u

n
ch

eo
n

 G
ro

u
p

 
 1

4
:0

0
 P

o
et

ry
 

 

0
9

:4
5

  
G

E
N

E
R

A
L

 M
E

E
T

IN
G

 
F

e
st

iv
a

l 
H

a
ll

 
M

a
rk

e
t 

R
a

se
n

 
 

1
4

:0
0

 I
n

d
o

o
r 

B
o

w
ls

 
1

4
:3

0
 D

ra
m

a
  

1
0

:0
0

 L
a

ti
n

  
1

0
:0

0
  

1
0

:0
0

 B
ib

li
ca

l 
H

eb
re

w
 

1
0

:0
0

 C
y

cl
in

g
 (

L
o

n
g

er
 R

id
es

) 

  

3r
d

 

  1
4

:0
0

 B
ri

d
g

e 
 

1
4

:0
0

 D
ig

it
a

l 
P

h
o

to
g

ra
p

h
y

 
 1

4
:3

0
 T

a
b

le
 T

en
n

is
 

1
0

:0
0

 C
o

u
n

tr
y

 W
al

k
s 

 
1

0
:3

0
 S

tr
o

ll
er

s 
 1

4
:0

0
 E

m
b

ro
id

er
y

 2
 

1
4

:0
0

 U
p

h
o

ls
te

ry
  

 1
4

:3
0

 S
p

an
is

h
 

1
4

:3
0

 G
er

m
a

n
—

S
u

sp
en

d
ed

 
u

n
ti

l 
S

ep
te

m
b

er
 

1
0

:0
0

 T
el

li
n

g
 o

u
r 

S
to

ri
es

 
1

0
:0

0
 C

y
cl

in
g

 (
S

h
o

rt
 R

id
es

) 
  1

4
:0

0
 R

ea
d

er
s 

G
ro

u
p

 1
 

1
4

:0
0

 G
a

rd
en

in
g

 G
ro

u
p

 
 

1
0

:0
0

 I
ta

li
a

n
  

1
0

:0
0

 K
ee

p
 F

it
  

1
0

:0
0

 P
a

tc
h

w
o

rk
  

 1
4

:0
0

 I
n

d
o

o
r 

B
o

w
ls

 
1

4
:0

0
 I

.T
.W

o
rk

sh
o

p
 

1
4

:0
0

 D
is

cu
ss

io
n

 G
ro

u
p

 

1
4

:3
0

 D
ra

m
a

  
1

4
:3

0
 R

ec
o

rd
er

 G
ro

u
p

 

1
0

:0
0

 L
a

ti
n

  
1

0
:0

0
  

1
0

:0
0

 B
ib

li
ca

l 
H

eb
re

w
 

1
0

:0
0

 C
y

cl
in

g
 (

L
o

n
g

er
 R

id
es

) 
1

4
:0

0
 S

cr
a

b
b

le
* 

(*
A

n
d

 5
th

 F
ri

d
ay

 o
f 

th
e 

m
o

n
th

, i
f 

th
er

e 
is

 o
n

e)
 

  

4t
h

 

  1
4

:0
0

 B
ri

d
g

e 
 

  1
4

:3
0

 T
a

b
le

 T
en

n
is

 

  1
0

:3
0

 3
 M

il
e 

W
al

k
er

s 
 1

4
:0

0
 U

p
h

o
ls

te
ry

  
 1

4
:3

0
 S

p
a

n
is

h
 

1
4

:3
0

 G
er

m
a

n
—

S
u

sp
en

d
ed

 
u

n
ti

l 
S

ep
te

m
b

er
 

1
0

:0
0

 E
m

b
ro

id
er

y
  

(*
L

a
st

 W
ed

n
es

d
a

y
 o

f 
m

o
n

th
) 

1
0

:0
0

 C
y

cl
in

g
 (

S
h

o
rt

 R
id

es
) 

 1
4

:0
0

 R
a

se
n

 B
o

o
k

 G
ro

u
p

 

1
0

:0
0

 C
ro

ss
 S

ti
tc

h
  

1
0

:0
0

 K
ee

p
 F

it
* 

 
(*

 A
n

d
 5

th
 T

h
u

rs
d

a
y

, i
f 

th
er

e 
is

 o
n

e)
 

 1
4

:0
0

 I
n

d
o

o
r 

B
o

w
ls

 
1

4
:3

0
 D

ra
m

a
  

1
0

:0
0

 L
a

ti
n

  
1

0
:0

0
  

1
0

:0
0

 B
ib

li
ca

l 
H

eb
re

w
 

1
0

:0
0

 C
y

cl
in

g
 (

L
o

n
g

er
 R

id
es

)*
 

(*
A

n
d

 5
th

 F
ri

d
ay

 o
f 

th
e 

m
o

n
th

, i
f 

th
er

e 
is

 o
n

e)
 

1
4

:0
0

 M
a

h
 J

o
n

g
 

Here is the Interest Groups Monthly Timetable, please contact the relevant Group Convener shown 
overleaf to ascertain if the group is running, and times and where they meet.  
 
Conveners, please check the days and times for your group are correct and let me know if any changes are 
needed. Terry Francis (Editor) 
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BACKGAMMON 
Bill Roberts 01673 842703  
BIBLICAL HEBREW 
Alison Atkinson 01673 849979 
BRIDGE—New Convener required 
TBA -  New Convener required 
CANASTA 
Jan Watkins 01673 308791 
CARD MAKING 
Ginny Beard 01673 844432 / 07980 209642 
CROSS STITCH 
Audrey Storey, 01673 849625  
CYCLING 
Gordon Jennings 0794 8881121  
DIGITAL PHOTOGRAPHY 
Terry Francis 01673 842088  
DISCOVERY GROUP 
Mary Howes  01673 849554  
DISCUSSION GROUP 
Angela Wilson angewilson55@gmail.com  
DRAMA 
Gail Dennis 01673 843575 
EMBROIDERY 
Pat Hage 01673 849447 
FAMILY HISTORY 
Jacqueline Reid 01673 849490 
FAMILY HISTORY – BEGINNERS 
Jacqueline Reid 01673 849490 
GARDENING 
Jane Guy 0797 1277482 / 01673 885415  
GERMAN 
Gary Beighton 0758 2227856 
INDOOR BOWLS  
Jane Guy 0797 1277482 / 01673 885415 
ITALIAN (for beginners) 
Patricia Spolton, 01673 828568  
I.T. WORKSHOP  
Steve McCarthy 01673 308364 
KEEP FIT 
Dawn Stopper 01472 851133 
LATIN 
Gwen Parsons 07749 044413 
LINE DANCING 
Margaret White 01673 849274 
LOCAL HISTORY 
Paul Ettridge 01472 398921  
LUNCHEON GROUP 
Caroline Dale 01673 844142  
MAH JONG 
Jacqueline Reid 01673 849490 
MUSIC APPRECIATION 
Barry Dukes 01472 852454 
PATCHWORK 
Lyn Henry 01673 843851 

POETRY 
Eva Smith 01673 842218 
READERS GROUP 
Audrey Storey 01673 849625 
RASEN BOOK GROUP  
Kathryn Wade 01673 849487  
RECORDER GROUP 
Geoff Goddard 01673 842287 
SCRABBLE 
Audrey Storey 01673 849625 
SPANISH 
Sandra Dean, 01507 313934 / 0773 4456213  
TABLE TENNIS—NOT CURRENTLY MEETING 
Brian Siddown, 01673 860433  
THEATRE VISITS 
Jane Lloyd 01673 843078  
TRIBUTE BANDS 
Phyl Murray 01673 838543 
TURKISH DELIGHT DESERT DANCERS 
Gillian Anderton 01673 844382 
UPHOLSTERY AND FURNITURE 
RESTORATION 
Gail Dennis 01673 843575 
THE WEST WOLDS UKULELE  GROUP  
Tim Hirst, 01673 849571  
WEST WOLDS WARBLERS 
Terry & Julia Francis, 01673 842088  
 
THE 3-MILERS 
Ken Howitt 01652 678490 
THE 4-MILERS 
Ken Howitt 01652 678490 
THE COUNTRY WALKERS 
Ken Howitt 01652 678490 
 
THE STROLLERS—New Convener required 
TBA—New Convener required 
THE 9-MILE HIKERS—New Convener required 
TBA— New convener required 
 
 
 

INTEREST GROUP CONVENERS 

Have a look at our Facebook page for 

interesting information, share it to all 

your friends, to increase our member-

ship. 

              westwoldsu3a 

mailto:angewilson55@gmail.com

